Leek Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 
Notes from Meeting
Notes from Meeting held at Leek Health Centre, Fountain Street, Leek

on 

Wednesday 18th October 2017. 10am. 
(This is not a verbatim record)
	Present:
	
	
	

	
	Ian Robbins
	IR
	

	
	John Bridgett
	JB
	

	
	Katie Giddings
	KG
	

	
	Linda Tweats
	LT
	

	
	Michael Quine
	MQ
	

	
	Samantha Brown
	SB
	Practice Manager

	
	Lesley Robbins
	LJR
	

	
	Rachel Leonic
	RL
	Reception Staff Supervisor

	
	Ken Byatt
	KB
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	
	Norma Crowther
	NC
	

	
	David Rushton
	DR
	

	
	Judy Samuel
	JS
	

	
	Rob Dawson
	RD
	

	
	Lesley Roberts
	LR
	

	
	Josie Taylor
	JT
	

	
	Clive Taylor
	CT
	


	Agenda Item
	
	Action
	Timescale

	1
	Apologies.  As above. 
IR welcomed LT to her first meeting.

IR advised the meeting that JT and CT had tendered their resignations from the PPG as they were moving away from the area.

AGREED.  Letter of thanks to be sent from the PPG.
	IR
	

	
	
	
	

	2
	Matters Arising from last meeting.
(Notes circ. 28.8.17).

Phlebotomy.  SB informed the meeting that the second clinic had commenced on Fridays, shared by the 3 Leek Practices.  Still insufficient capacity.  The Practices are working to extend the hours.

GP Recruitment.  SB advised that a New GP starts on the 2nd November, part time. Thursday surgeries were now back to normal.
Significant Events. SB confirmed that ‘compliments’ received by the staff were now being recorded.

Care Navigation.  SB advised that the programme was going ahead, with staff trained and a new message by Dr Robinson on the ‘phone system.  JB and others confirmed that they had listened to it and it was effective.

Deaf Awareness Training for staff. SB had spoken to the Park Medical PPG Member and that this would be going ahead.  Date not yet fixed.

‘Flu injections.  SB had sought medical advice and the message was, “The earlier the better” for patients to have them.
KB mentioned that he had received feedback from a couple of patients saying that the first ‘flu clinic (4th October) had been ‘chaotic’.  

A round table discussion followed.  PPG Members had been present (NC.DR.LJR.IR).  RL had been managing the Reception Staff. 

An unprecedented number of patients (+/- 360) had attended this walk-in session.  Queues had formed and all seats in the waiting room were taken.  Some people had left rather than wait. Medical staff availability was discussed and appeared to be sufficient (having regard to the resources available). Although some suggestions were tabled, no definitive answer was found in relation to the future management of demand. Perhaps PPG Members could have a role in future planned clinics? A number indicated a willingness to help. 

Dementia Friendly Practices.  SB said that the Practice was not yet able to take this forward but it was under consideration.

Prescribed Medicines.  See Any Other Business.
	SB
	

	
	
	
	

	3
	Locality Meeting Feedback. 19th Sept.
(Notes circ. 28.8.17)

IR thanked KG and JS for attending this meeting to represent our PPG. He said that this was a very busy meeting and that he had benefitted from a short meeting with KG and JS to expand on the Notes. Most of the content is now ‘historical’ and some items will be covered on our own agenda later. (Items 5, 6.)
Members asked to NOTE : Next meeting of Locality Group is the A.G.M. Nominations sought for Chair and Secretary. 21st November 2017.
KG has indicated an interest in the role of Secretary but wishes to research this further before offering her services. 
	KG/IR
	6th November

Notify Secretary 14 days prior to 21.11.)

	
	
	
	

	4
	PPG Survey – Progress Report.

MQ updated the meeting on progress. It is going well.  So far, he has fed in 31 responses to his analytical software and some patterns were beginning to show, but too early to draw any firm conclusions.  

A general discussion took place around the initial findings.

Outcomes to be considered in detail at a later meeting when an appropriate amount of time could be allocated for discussions.
	IR/MQ
	

	
	
	
	

	5
	Community Hospital Consultation 16th October. – Feedback.
IR advised that this PPG had taken up a recommendation from The Locality Meeting and had formed a ‘focus group’ to formulate ideas prior to the public event. Focus Group had met on 11th October.  Notes circ. By email 11.10.17.
JS,KG,SB,KB and Dr Williams had attended the public meeting to represent this PPG.
A general discussion followed.  

KB mentioned that the acoustics were very poor, a significant handicap for the deaf/hard of hearing.  The meeting had started very vocally, with ‘Save Leek Hospital’ protestors very evident.

Attendees were eventually split into table discussion groups but no facilitators were provided. The agenda covered all aspects and not just services as previously thought. Hospital beds were discussed despite the CCGs wish that these would be separately debated.

Individual table discussions were recorded and are to be included on the CCG website.

Attendees were advised that CCG planning decisions will not be made for some months.
What can we (as a PPG) do?

AGREED: 

Reference to meeting to be made on our Facebook page.

PPG to look at result when known.

Members to have a look at CCG website to monitor progress.  (IR to copy for KB)


	SB

IR

ALL
IR
	Attached list.

	
	
	
	

	6
	CCG Action Plan for PPGs.

IR reminded Members that this had been circulated by email on 16th September. Copies also tabled.

There followed a discussion regarding the origin of this document.  There are 77 PPGs, 45 in Stoke and 32 in North Staffs. 60 PPG Members attended a ‘conversation’ event in April and the outcomes were used to inform the action plan, which was formulated at a meeting in June. This meeting was attended by representatives from 11 PPGs, 7 of which were North Staffs.

A short debate ensued. Some of the ‘actions’ are already in place. 

IR was of the view that this would be debated further at Locality Meetings.  Members to consider that they may be requested to share their email addresses for more widely.  Would they wish to do this?  
Members to be updated when this progresses at Locality Meetings.
	ALL

IR

	Attached.

	
	
	
	

	7
	Patient Reference Group (PRG)/Facebook.
SB updated the meeting on progress. A PRG based on emails was not viable. The Practice Facebook page is up and running and the staff are working on developing a ‘Closed Facebook Group.’  RL is responsible for Facebook.
There followed a debate on the merits or otherwise of Facebook and other social networks and RL explained the workings of some of them.

There was an agreed aim to include younger patients in surveys, feedback, etc.  

Could the Practice website be utilised more?

Could the online bookings system gather feedback?

Is there merit in developing Twitter/other Social networks?
Could we ask younger members of our families what media they use?

Can the PPG utilise the Waiting room TV?  No PPG advert at the present?
	SB

SB

RL

LT/ALL

SB
	

	
	
	
	

	8
	Notice Board utilisation.

Taken with Agenda Item 9.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	9
	Any Other Business.

The Meeting discussed a ‘Medicines Matter’ event held in Leek on 12th October and attended by KG/IR.
Prescribed medicines valued at over £6 million wasted in Staffordshire in a year. £2.7 million in North Staffs.  CCGs and Pharmacists had come together to develop ideas and have formulated a ‘pledge’ for all to sign up to. This identifies simple ways in which the public, pharmacies and GPs can reduce over prescribing and waste.

Medicines Matter document tabled. 

AGREED: Simplified message to be displayed on the Notice Board.

There was a very strong message from the public meeting that Practice Pharmacists could play a significant role by completing medicine reviews with patients. They could have the time to engage with patients to ensure that medicines were being utilised correctly.

SB advised that a second wave of funding for this was imminent. There was a consensus agreement that this would be a good thing.  
Could this be taken forward in partnership with the other 2 Leek Practices, shared costs/time etc?
	IR

SB
	Attached.

	
	
	
	

	10
	Date of Next Meeting.

Wednesday 13th December 2017. 10am.

The last meeting of the year!  
NOMINATIONS REQUESTED FOR THE ROLE OF PPG CHAIR - PRIOR TO THE MEETING PLEASE.
	ALL
	


4

